December 6, 2004

Mayor Pat Somerville 1000 Rochester Hills Dr. Rochester Hills, MI 48309

Dear Mayor Somerville,

It is with sadness that I submit my resignation from the Planning Commission effective December 31, 2004. As you may have already heard, Roger and I are moving out of the community at the end of the year.

It has truly been a pleasure serving on this important board and I will miss the work as well as the members. While serving has presented its challenges, I am very proud of the work that we have done. There is still much more to do, but I am confident that the present membership is very capable of the task at hand.

Thank you for your continued vote of confidence, and I wish you well as you continue to lead this great city.

Sincerely,

Audrey Ruggiero

Cc: Ed Anzak

Director of Planning, City of Rochester Hills